Reguiar Monthly Meeting
December 10, 2015

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday,
December 10, 2015, at 6:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Russell
Riley, William Albertini and Albert Burick, Iil, present,

Present at the Meeting:

Bilt Cheslock Shirley Sallmen

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The meeting was called to order and the minutes were approved from the December 4, 2015, Special
Meeting — Presentation of 2016 Proposed Budget of Shenango Township, motion to approve for
advertisement,

Correspondence:

Mr. Burick read a letter from Terry Flynn thanking the supervisors for the use of the Shenango Township
Park pickieball courts,

Fire Chief David Rishel gave the monthly Fire Department report, then thanked Mr. Albertini for all his
help to the Fire Department over the years as a supervisor.

Public Comment:

Bill Cheslock, Old Princeton Road, thanked the supervisors for fixing Old Princeton Road, said something
needs done about speeding cars on that road, then thanked Mr. Albertini for his years of service as a
supervisor,

Shirley Sailmen, Old Princeton Road, asked if the supervisors heard anything about the bond money
regarding Brian Tanner. Solicitor Louis Perrotta said the Township got the check. Mrs. Sallmen thanked
the supervisors for fixing the potholes on Old Princeton Road, then thanked the Fire Department, Road
Department and Mr. Albertini for his years of service as a supervisor.

Old Business: None

New Business:

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the General Fund expenses of
$132,982,57. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the Payrofi expenses of $70,667.03.
Moation carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Rifey to approve payment of the State Fund expenses of
$17,858.20. Motion carried.




Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the Fire Tax Fund expenses of
$9,230.01. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to authorize advertisement of the 2016 Shenango Township
Annual Summer Road Resurfacing Project. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr, Albertini second by Mr. Riley to accept the resignation letter of Allyssa Allwine as the
newly-elected township auditor. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Rifey to transfer $68,260.95 from the General Fund to the Liquid
Fuels Fund to cover audit findings from the 2011 Liquid Fuels Audit. Motion carried.

Ordinances: None
Subdivisions:

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Ritey to accept the Devido 10-parcel lot consolidation contingent
upon Lawrence County Planning’s approval. Motion carried.

Mr. Burick presented a gift to Mr. Albertini at this time from himself and Mr. Riley for Mr. Albertini’s
years of service as a supervisor. Solicitor Perrotta also thanked Mr. Albertini for his vears of service as a

supervisor,

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to adjourn.




